Superintendent’s Report

March 23rd, 2020
I.       Field Trips and Fundraisers 
Anything prior to May 1st has been tabled until further notice except fundraisers that can be done under the conditions of social distancing (trash pick-up).  After May 1st, they are “tentatively” approved pending further review (April BOE Meeting).
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
February 26th; OVEC– Shelbyville
March 5th; FFA Judging – Midway
March 10th; STEM Leadership Workshop – Lexington
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. SCHS Renovation 
Other than a couple of change orders, nothing to report in regards to renovation completion.  However, we are still continuing to schedule bid process and bid award for the Early Childhood Center and Bus Compound; even if it is to be conducted via teleconference so that we can approve in April.
VII. 21st Century Grant(s)
Continuation was approved for TES, and more importantly, SCHS was successful in gaining this important grant based on award communications yesterday! 
        VIII.    Mediation   
I was given notice by Mr. Chenoweth that Morrell Construction does intend to seek mediation/relief regarding the TES floor that had to be refinished.  Early stages of planning right now, but I did make SCB aware so that they too will have a representative alongside me when this is scheduled to take place.  

IX.  Resolution for Additional Benefits (per Congress action) 
This has been attached under Discussion.  Hoping to have interpretation by KDE and/or the state level prior to Monday evening which will greatly help as I look for relief for our classified employees during this time.
